

Council Officers

Chaplain
Father Dave Holloway
Grand Knight
Mike Sweetland

Deputy Grand Knight
Jerry Kirchener

Financial Secretary

Clifford Miller Chancellor

Bob Slusher

Lecturer

Available

Recorder

Bob Wilson

Treasurer Tom Hall

Advocate

Jerry Snow

Warden

Bill Uhmstead

Trustee – 1 Year

Jim Allen

<u>Trustee – 2 Years</u> Greg Marquardt

Trustee – 3 Years

Joe Wolfgeher

Inside Guard
Ray Stockman

Outside Guard

Alfred DeSouza

Newsletter Editor Bernie Lillig

Blillig64@gmail.com

Council Hall

816-356-4962

Council Office

816-356-0095

Newsletter
Deadline
April 23, 2017

Knights of Columbus Pope Pius XII Council 4962

Serving St. Bernadette and Our Lady of Lourdes Parishes

Raytown, Missouri

http://www.kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/?CNO=4962



Grand Knight's Message Mike Sweetland **APRIL**

2017

Brother Knights

Hello Brother Knights and members of the Ladies Auxiliary!!! Wow! What a month we've had three Fish Fries, one Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner and the support for the Nuns at Our Ladies of Lourdes this past weekend was amazing! All of this is incredible and we should be proud of our efforts to provide the hours necessary to support all of our gift giving and programs. We still have the Fish Fry to do, bowling is wrapping up in April and we are going back to HALO to provide more information about more jobs that are accessible to recent high school graduates on Tuesday, April 25th at 6:00 p.m. We are also accepting applications for our Monseigneur Bauer Theological Studies Scholarship. Don't forget that the applicant must be enrolled in an accredited Theological program, include a Letter of Recommendation from an accredited college, university or seminary theological department chair, and a letter indicating what the prospective applicant will do with their degree in Theology. Last year's recipient, Joe Hollo, has continued his studies and is actively engaged along with the rest of his family in our work with HALO. Expect Gerry Sharkey to be calling you during the latter part of the month or beginning of May to participate in our annual Memorial Day Wreath Sale! As always, the council is busy doing the work God has set us to do. It is always a pleasure working with such people as I find in the Knights of Columbus. Take care and God Bless.

Yours in Christ



Knights of Columbus



Pope Pius XII Council 4962



Lenten Fish Fries

Knights of Columbus Council 4962 will host All You Can Eat Fish Fries on Fridays during Lent! Serving begins at 5:00 p.m. until 7:30 p.m.

- Fish Fries on March 3, 10, 24, 31 and April 7.
- ➤ Cost: \$10.00 for Adults; \$5.00 for children 5 12 Free for Children under 5 years of age.
- Menu includes: Fried and Baked Fish; add \$3.00 per order of Fried Shrimp, Beer, Pop and Dessert (available for an additional donation).

Profits from these dinners help support our many local charities. For more information – please call Greg Marquart at 816-803-9455.

Good of the Order

Mike Jarrett - Bob Slusher
Harry Hernandez - David Konecny
Lois Latz - Donne Lickteig
John Neger - Peggy Neger - Joe Pilsl
Patsy Smith - Jeanette Wood
Janice Jarrett - Pete Zegers – Jerry Snow –
Charlie Fisher – Sindy Sweetland

Please notify Bernie Lillig of any additions or deletions



St. Theresa "The Little Flower" Auxiliary

Noda Scherer President

Dear Ladies:

The last 3 weekends have been very busy. Two Fish Fries, St. Patrick's dinner, and our annual Tea Party. Thank you to everyone who baked, worked the dessert table, set up for St Patrick's day, cleaned up, set up for the tea, prepared the food, and cleaned up. Thanks to Joe Wolfgeher and Jerry Kirchner who set up the tables and chairs for us on Saturday and Joe who put the tables and chairs away for us on Sunday. Tom Blosser for keeping the bathrooms cleaned downstairs. We appreciate your help.

Our dessert table has realized a profit of \$233.00 for the last 3 weeks. Your desserts have been very popular. Three more Fish Fries and you can put away your baking utensils.

A big pat on the back to Joanne Ferdig for a very successful Mardi Gras Tea Party on Sunday, March 19th. There were 65 women in attendance. The Tea Party realized a profit of \$585.00. WOW the largest profit we've ever had. The food was wonderful and the entertainment was outstanding. Pat Wilkens gave us an overview of the background of Mardi Gras in New Orleans. Everyone had a wonderful time.

The April meeting will be held on THURSDAY, APRIL 6th at 7:00 P.M. Please mark your calendars. The change of date and time is because our regular meeting falls on Holy Thursday. I will be appointing a nominating committee at this meeting.. Our Auxiliary will be needing a President, Vice President and a Secretary. These ladies have served their 2 year terms. Please consider serving in one of these positions.

HAPPY EASTER! Wishing everyone a Blessed Easter day with family and friends.

As always we are helping Knights help others,



The Council's
General Meeting
has been
rescheduled for
April 20, 2017 due
to Holy week.



Knights of Columbus

Pope Pius XII Council 4962



Pope Pius XII Council 4962 Remembers

http://www.kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/inMemoriam.asp?CNO=4962



Harry

Hernandez

Harry F. Hernandez passed away March 15, 2017 at the age of 83. He was active in the Legion of Mary and encouraged others to devote themselves to Mary. Making the Cursillo deepened his faith and strengthened his desire to live his life doing God's Will. Harry was a hospital volunteer for over 900 hours. He made many Rosaries and led the Rosary prior to many meetings of the Knights of Columbus Council 4962. Harry worked for the Kansas City Missouri Water Department for more than 27 years. Among his many activities: He had been a Golden Gloves boxer, a basketball coach at Holy Cross, a bar manager at the Golden Ox, a bartender at the Muehlebach Hotel where retired President Harry Truman would ask only for Harry to wait on him. Harry is remembered by his children, grandchildren, great grandchildren, friends, Brother Knights, and fellow Cursillistas.

Carl A. Bendert

Although Carl was not a member of the Knights of Columbus, he was a parishioner at St. Bernadette Church. He was also a frequent visitor at our monthly Friday Game Nights and will be deeply missed. May Perpetual Light shine upon Carl and all the faithfully departed.

Lawrence

Kelly



Lawrence J. Kelly was born in Kansas City, Missouri, July 26, 1946, and died March 23, 2017, at the age of 70. He was an Eagle Scout and graduated from Lillis High School where he played football. He played college football on a full ride scholarship, earning a letter of intent to play for the NFL, but an accident ended his football career. He met his wife on a family camping trip, marrying Joan, May 27, 1972. Larry loved hunting, fishing, outdoor activities, and playing cards. He coached Little League Football and Raytown Girls Softball for several years. Larry was involved at St. Bernadette, on the Building and Grounds Committee, sang in the choir, and was a lector. He was a member of the Knights of Columbus Council 4962. Larry retired from the insurance business after 30 years of service. He was a good humored Irishman.



Friday Game Night Second Friday of the month



Knights of Columbus

Pope Pius XII Council 4962 5101 Blue Ridge Cutoff Kansas City, Mo. 64133

Calendar of Events For April

Date	Event
06	Council Officers Meeting / Auxiliar Meeting
07	Fish Fry
09	Palm Sunday
13	Holy Thursday
14	Good Friday
14	Game Night
15	Holy Saturday
16	Easter Sunday
20	General Council Meeting
23	Newsletter Deadline